KINSMEN(Continued from Page 4) very keen.

Presidents reported on their Club's achievements and future

plans.

A suggestion that the Schreiber Club be incorporated was considered a sound one and legal advice on procedure will be obtained.

Mr. Tett spoke on the Kin Hi Camp to be held at the Quetico conference and training centre. Specific data on this will be sent later to all presidents.

Governor Large commended the clubs on their interest in the trophy competition but felt it could be even keener.

Al. Groux, of Geraldton,

was nominated for deputy governor.

The occasion ended with a dinner in the Hotel, after which the guests departed for their homes.

REBEKAH DISTRICT DEPUTY HERE APRIL 11
Ruby Rebekah Lodge, # 279 met on March 28th with Mrs. F. Whent N.G. and Mrs. J. Plummer V.G. in the chairs.

Word was received that the official visit of Mrs. Ivy Whitfield, District Deputy President, will be made on April 11. A social evening will follow the meeting. Mrs. A. Laine will convene the social program and lunch.

Plans were made for a tea and bazaar on April 28, in the town hall, to be convened by Mrs. Beth Macadam. Members who cannot contribute to the bazaar table were asked to give baking.

The sick-visiting report was given by the vice grand and semi-annual inventory by Mrs.

D. Richardson.

Mrs. B. Whent presented the financial report and minutes and correspondence were read by Mrs. R. Macadam.



* PHONE TA 5-3209

RUBY LODGE HONORED

Ruby Rebekah Lodge #279 has been signally honored in having Mrs. Mavis Slater, PDDP, appointed color bearer for the annual Rebekah Assembly in Toronto in June.

Mrs. M. Legault, PNG, has been named delegate to the Assembly, with Mrs. D. Weaver, PNG, as alternate.

Mrs. A. Bryson, PNG, and Mrs. N. Thrower, PNG, have been appointed district representatives.

Mrs. D. Weaver will be installed as Junior Past Grand by Mrs. Ivy Whitfield, D.D.P. when she visits Schreiber.

Mrs. A. Laine, degree captain, stated initiation will

take place at the first regular May meeting.

G.A. LEPAGE HONOURED

Prior to moving to Sudbury G.A. Lepage, Mechanical Supervisor, was honoured by a group of friends when, at a farewell party held in his home on Saturday night, he was recipient of a Travelling Bag.

Present for the occasion were members of the Yard Crews, Station Staff and Shop Men.

The local Branch of the Cancer Society met on Sunday afternoon at the home of the chairman, Mrs. J.D. Bryson, to plan for the campaign which will be held on April 17th.

Carol Lalonde has returned from Winnipeg where she spent the past three weeks visiting relatives.

Donna Slater of St. Joseph's Nursing School is home convalescing after her illness.

PIANO RECITAL HELD

Piano pupils of Mrs. J. Smitheman performed for parents and friends last Friday night when their annual recital was held in Schreiber. (Continued on Page 10)

- SING ALONG -

COME ALONG AND JOIN IN THE FUNI

